1 Podaj przeciwieństwa wyróżnionych przymiotników. Następnie w parach odpowiedzcie na pytania.

What's your neighbourhood like?

1	Is it noisy	or		?
---	-------------	----	--	---

- 2 Is it smart or _____?
- 3 Is it (very) tidy or (very)
- 4 Is it old-fashioned or _____?
- 5 Is it (mostly) empty or _____?
- 6 Is it lively or (terribly) _____?

2 Odpowiedzcie na pytania.

Look at some ideas how to make a neighbourhood a better place for teenagers.

- 1 Which of them do you like most? Why?
- 2 What's your favourite hangout in your neighbourhood? Why?



3 Przeczytaj szybko trzy oferty wynajmu mieszkania A-C. Następnie odpowiedz na pytanie.

▶ Would you like to live in any of these places? Why?/Why not?

4 Ponownie przeczytaj oferty A–C oraz zdania 1–4. Do każdego zdania dopasuj właściwą ofertę. Uwaga: jeden tekst pasuje do dwóch zdań.

This offer

- 1 gives important information for people who cook at home.
- 2 is suitable for someone who doesn't mind living with a roommate.
- 3 describes a place located out of town.
- 4 describes a place in a peaceful area in the heart of the city.

5 Odpowiedzcie na pytania.

- 1 Would you like to move out of your neighbourhood? Why?/Why not?
- 2 What kind of house would you like to live in in the future?
- Spośród wyrazów podanych w ramce wybierz te, które poprawnie uzupełniają luki. Trzy wyrazy zostały podane dodatkowo i nie pasują do żadnej luki. W parach powiedzcie, które zdania są prawdziwe w waszym przypadku, a które nie i dlaczego.

cosy messy own peace rent space throw turn

- 1 I don't want to share my room with my sister any more. I want a little _____ and quiet!
- 2 My room is really _____ now. I'm going to tidy it up at the weekend.
- 3 I'd like to _____ away half of the furniture in my room and decorate it my way.
- 4 I have no idea how much ____ my parents pay.
- 5 I don't think I'm too young to start living on my _____.

A

This four bedroom apartment is near the city centre, in a quiet area between a park and a shopping centre. Its location is very convenient: you can get everywhere on foot. It has a kitchen with a dishwasher. The sunny living room overlooks the river. The bedrooms have fitted carpets and the bathroom has a new shower. Park your car in a car park behind the building and walk to work to avoid traffic jams.

В

Come and live in this cosy comfortable hall of residence! Live across the way from the library and next to the dining hall. Share the room with another student and make friends. The rooms come with a bed, a desk and a bookshelf. Hang out with friends, do homework and play chess in a large study room downstairs.

c

This old-fashioned cottage in the countryside is in a picturesque, quiet area near the city. The house has a yard and is furnished. The kitchen is well-equipped, with a modern cooker, a dishwasher, and a large sink. The two bedrooms upstairs have comfortable beds with bedside tables and chests of drawers. Live comfortably close to nature and enjoy clean air!

1 Odpowiedz na pytania.

- What does the quote mean? Do you agree with it? Why? Why not?
 - 66 A house is made of walls and beams, a home is made of love and dreams."
- 2 Uzupełnij zdania, zastępując wyróżnione wyrazy ich przeciwieństwami z ramki.

dangerous dirty huge light ugly luxurious scruffy

- 1 This actor lived in a poor cottage when he was a child. But things have changed and now he has got a _____ stately home.
- 2 The balcony is _____. We have to wash it and make it clean before mum and dad come home!
- 3 I live in a safe neighbourhood, but there are some areas of the city that are very
- 4 We usually spend our holidays in a picturesque village on the seaside. It is so much different from our_____town.
- 5 London is a _____ city with lots of people, but many of them live in tiny flats.
- 6 Wow! Your room is really nicely decorated! Last time I visited it was rather _
- 7 The walls are very dark and they make the room look small. Let's paint them a _____ colour.
- W parach opiszcie sobie nawzajem swoje ulubione pomieszczenie w domu. Użyjcie wyrażeń there is / there are oraz słowniczka ze strony 12.

My favourite room is the dining room. There is a table and there are six chairs around it. There are some paintings on the walls too. I like it because it's spacious and ...

4 (11) Posłuchaj opisu pokoju. O który pokój chodzi: A, B czy C?

- 5 12 Posłuchaj nagrania i wskaż poprawna odpowiedź: A lub B.
 - 1 A This is an announcement.
 - B This is an advertisement.
 - 2 A There is a special offer on desks.
 - B There is a special offer on posters.
 - 3 A You can buy only furniture at the shop.
 - B The shop sells different things for the home
 - 4 A The shop is open all week.
 - B The shop is open from Monday to Friday
- 6 (12) V Posłuchaj nagrania jeszcze raz i uzupełnij luki w poniższej notatce.



- * this week offer: if you buy a desk, you don't pay for a 1_____
- * bargain: 2_____ cost only £5.
- address: Smith Street, 3_____ car park.
- * opening hours: 4
- 7 Przetłumacz na język angielski fragmenty podane w nawiasach, tak aby otrzymać logiczne i poprawne zdania.
 - 1 Is your bedroom (nudna i staromodna)
 - (Udekoruj ściany swojego) room with great posters.
 - You can find us (w centrum handlowym) on Smith Street.
 - There is some awesome (meble i wykładziny in this shop.
 - 5 We're sure (tutaj jest coś) for everybody.







FINANA O INFORMACJĘ

Where is the balcony? Gdzie jest balkon?

When/What time can we see the house? Kiedy/O której godzinie możemy zobaczyć dom?

How many rooms are there in the flat? lle pokoi ma to mieszkanie?

How much is the rent? Ile wynosi czynsz?

How old is this building? Ile lat ma ten budynek?

How long does it take you to walk to school? lle czasu zajmuje ci dojście do szkoły?

How far is it to the underground station? Jak daleko jest stad do stacji metra?

Is there a shopping centre nearby/near here? Czy w pobliżu jest jakieś centrum handlowe?

Uzupełnij opis zdjecia, tak aby powstał spójny i logiczny tekst. Następnie w parach odpowiedzcie na pytanie na końcu tekstu.

What a view!

In the picture I can see an unusual kind of bedroom, located somewhere in picturesque high mountains. It has a panoramic view because it hasn't got any walls. Well, you can't even say that you have a 1_____ over your head! On the floor there's a double 2_____ with white pillows and duvets. There are also two bedside tables and two 3_____ so that you can read something when it gets 4_____. But why read when you can look at the stars? To me, it all looks like some sort of art project or a practical joke. What do you think?

Przeczytaj artykuł na temat miejsca opisanego w zadaniu 1. i sprawdź swoje przypuszczenia. Uzupełnij tekst, wpisując w każdą lukę jedno słowo z ramki w odpowiedniej formie. Jeden wyraz został podany dodatkowo.

belong book comfort consist own

What you can see in the picture is actually a hotel room. It ¹________ to a concept hotel in Switzerland, called Null Stern Hotel (the Zero Star Hotel). The hotel ²_______ of one open-air room and the main building, which is 10 minutes away. One night costs about 250 euros (about 1000 zloty), but if the weather is bad, you can cancel your ³_____ at the last minute. It isn't cheap for a hotel without a star, but you pay for the unique experience of sleeping in a ⁴_____ become under a starry sky. Some unusual service is included in the price too. A local farmer is your 'modern butler'. He tells you Swiss jokes, gives the weather forecast and serves breakfast in bed.

UDZIELANIE INFORMACJI

The balcony is upstairs. Balkon znajduje się na piętrze. The flat's on the top floor. Mieszkanie jest na ostatnim piętrze.

The exit is next to/opposite the lift. Wyjście jest obok/ naprzeciwko windy.

There are three bedrooms in here. Tutaj są trzy sypialnie. The station is within walking distance of my home.

Z mojego domu można dojść na stację na piechotę.

The rent is £250. Czynsz wynosi 250 funtów.

This wardrobe weighs 50 kilograms. Ta szafa waży 50 kg. It's twenty kilometres from here to London. Stąd do Londynu jest dwadzieścia km.

You can't miss it. Nie można tego nie zauważyć.

3 W parach odpowiedzcie na pytania	3		W parach	odpowiedzcie	na	pytania.
------------------------------------	---	--	----------	--------------	----	----------

- 1 Would you like to spend a night in this hotel? Why?/Why not?
- 2 Have you ever stayed in an unusual hotel?

4	Uzupełnij	pytania	gości	hotelowy	ych.
---	-----------	---------	-------	----------	------

1	A:		the bathroom?
	B:	It's in the main buildir	
2	A: B:	From 7 till 10.30.	you serve breakfast
3		About 2 kilometres.	to the nearest town
4	A:		take to get to the
	B:	train station by taxi? Between thirty and for It depends on the tra	
5	A:		_ cable cars nearby?
	B:	Yes, there are two bu service today.	it they're both out of

5 Uzupełnij dialogi. Wpisz w każdą lukę brakujący fragment wypowiedzi, tak aby otrzymać spójne i logiczne teksty.

1	A:		
	B:	Actually, the grocer's is just round the corner. You can't miss it.	
2		Tom's flat is on the second floor. I'm too tired to walk up the stairs.	
3	A:		-
	B:	The owner will be home about 8 p.m. Is that OK?	
	A:	That's fine by me.	
4	A:		-